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Please mark your calendars for this year’s f . Hopefully there will not be a smoke
issue associated with forest fires this year. Also, those who travel in for the may wish to join their
time in the Okanagan on to our bi . We have listed some possible camp grounds in the

A member from Kamloops, Elli Braden, sent along this little article about our National animal, the Beaver. This
prompted Gary Fisher to dive into his stamp collection and assemble this collection of Canadian Beaver stamps
that have been produced over the years. Clockwise from the top left are . A copy of the original 1851 3 Pence
stamp; 2. The 1859 5c version; 3. The 1954 5c edition; 4. The 1982 30c commemorative version of the original
stamp and 5. The 1951 15c 100" Anniversary version of the original stamp. In the center is a 1947 dot Beaver
nickel.

Canada 30

BEREAVEMENTS

Our belated condolences go out to Vesta Jo Christy from Terrace, whose husband Bill passed away on October 16, 2017;
to Cal and Willie Hornby from Osoyoos on the death of their son; and to Gary Wiens on the passing of his wife Emily on
January 3, 2018. Also our deepest condolences go to Pat Rogers of Vernon on the passing of her husband Ron on February
19 of this year.
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LIBRARY OF CONGRESS

BEAVER BECOMLS
OFFICIAL SYMBOL
OF CANADA

The beaver was a part of the Canadian identity long
before it became Canada’s national animal. Fashion
in the late 1660s and early 1700s demanded fur hats,
and beaver pelts became an integral part of the Can-
adian fur-trade economy. The animal made its first
appearance as a Canadian symbol on the United
Province of Canada’s first postage stamp in 1851 But
as a consequence of the fur trade, the beaver nearly
became extinct by the mid-19th century. Fortunate-
ly, Europeans began to fancy silk hats and the de-
mand for pelts began to dwindle. In 1921, the beaver
was not considered as anoption for Canada’s coat of

arms because it is a member of the rat family. But by

1037, it was back in favour and good enough to be

put on the nickel. The beaver was made an official
national symbol on March 24, 1975, introduced in
the House of Commons by MP Sean O’Sullivan and
seconded by soon-to-be prime minister Joe Clark.
“The purpose of this bill,” they said, “is to recognize
the beaver as one of the symbols of Canada’s sover-
eignty. The importance of the beaver to the discov-
eries, explorations and settlements first made in
Canada is, of course, basic to our history”

NOELLA OVID
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Canada Post Heritage Club - Du Club Heritage
CHAPTER FINANCIAL REPORT
RAPPORT FINANCIER DU CHAPTRE

Year Ending December 31, 2017
Exercice se terminant le 31 décembre, 2017

Chapter Name - Number
Nom du Chapitre - Numéro  Central Yukootok

Balance forward (January 1st, 2017/ Solde reporté au fer janvier 2017)
017 / Investissements 1 jan, 2017)

National Office Grant / Subvention du bureau National $  2,318.00
Canada Post Achievement Award / Prix d'excellence de Postes Canada $

Active members / Membres actifs 226 e $ 1000 $  2260.00

Associate members / Membres Assoc 133 e $ 500 $ 86500

Interest income / Intéréts $
Membership dues / Adhésion membres. $ 292500

Banquet / banquet
Mectings / BBQ, etc / Réunions / BBQ
Travel, members / Voyages, membres.

Other / Autre
Social Activities / Activités sociales s
Spotts / Sports $
Travel / Voyages $
Other / Autre
Fund raising / Lever de fonds s 24000
Other / Autre Donations
Miscellaneous / Divers see misc. s 9500
Total Revenue / Total des Revenus $ 1106258
[TOTAL EXPENDITUI TOTALES
Donations / Dons $ 100000
Communication / Communication $
Printing costs / Frais d‘imprimeries $ 12312
Office supplies / Approvisionnement $ 23569
Computer / Ordinateur $
Other / Autre reversing a chequepaidin ror (drmer) s 4000
Community Service / Dons Oeuvres $
President / \loyage du Président s
National Annual General Meeting / Assemblée annuelle générale nationale $ -
Social / Sociale 5 .
Other / Autre s
Travel / Voyage s 42139
Banquet / Banquat deposit $ 50000
Luncheons, BBQ / Diners, BBQ
Sport activities / Activités sportives s
Volunteer Appreciation / Appréciation des volontaires s 472
Other / Autre ‘hospitaityhospitaité. s
‘Council Operating expenses/ Dépenses opérationeles dun consedl $
Social activities / Activités sociales 3
Bank Charges / Frais bancaires s
Other / Autre
Miscellaneous / Divers s
TOTAL Expenditures / Total des dépenses
Surplus (Deficit) / Excédent (Déficit) $7,575.39
Closing Balance / Solde de cléture - 31 Dec/déc. 2017 $7,675.39
Name / Nom Date
‘Submitted by / Cerifié par Patrica Rogers Jan.24/18

President  Président Gary Fisher Jan 24118
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The Post Office in Dease Lake, British Columbia
By Heinz Drews, as told to Elinor Florence

| was a city boy from Berlin, Germany when | came to Canada in 1974 to seek my fortune as an electrician. | was
hired at the mine at Cassiar, B.C. where | met my wife Margaret Pearce, who was a city girl from Vancouver, and
we married the following year.

We both loved the north, and after we left our jobs at the mine we decided to move to the remote hamlet of
Dease Lake. It was expected to be the endpoint of the B.C. Rail northern extension, although the rail line never
did materialize.

We bought an empty lot and decided to build a log house, although neither of us had ever cut down anything
bigger than a sapling! Since we needed a place to live while constructing our house, we built our little cabin at
the front of our lot in spring 1977.

We cut down seven-foot logs to stand upright and form the walls. There was still three feet of snow on the
ground, so we had to make a path to the tree, cut it down, chop it into lengths, and drag the pieces to the road.

We lived in our little cabin for the next three years. We wired it for electricity and we even had a telephone
installed. After we finished our new log house, we used the cabin for storage.

When we heard in early 1980 that Canada Post was looking for a place to set up a post office, we bid on the
contract and Margaret applied to be the Postmaster. A Federal postal official came up from Terrace, B.C. and
approved the cabin, with certain modifications. They required a counter that could be closed off from the public.
I built a plywood counter, but the wood stove was in the way, so we took it out and replaced it with an electric
heater.

Canada Post provided a sorting tray, but it was too large for the cabin so they had to find a smaller tray. They
also required a safe to keep all stamps and registered letters and cash. A truck arrived from Terrace with a
humungous safe weighing about 300 pounds. According to regulations, it had to be bolted to the floor with
three-inch bolts, but the floor itself was made of half-inch plywood! | had to crawl under the cabin and reinforce
the area underneath the safe.

We had been mostly living on our savings from the mine in Cassiar, so renting the cabin brought in some income.
Working as Postmaster also gave Margaret a little cash since jobs were scarce. She had spent six weeks on a
slashing crew, and later worked at the local hardware store. She also taught typing through Northern Lights
College, since typing was a prerequisite for all government jobs. | was lucky to find work as an electrician for B.
C. Hydro.

In April 1980, Margaret started work as the first Postmaster of Dease Lake. The post office was open Monday
and Thursday afternoons. A local guy named Dave Fraser left early in the morning and drove to Cassiar and
picked up the mail in his brand-new Toyota pickup. It was a two-hour drive each way, and he arrived back around
10a.m.

As soon as he arrived, Margaret sorted the mail. Then she would run across the yard and grab lunch, and then
run back to the post office to open it at precisely 1:15 p.m. By then there was a lineup at the door. If she was
one minute late, people got very irate. Usually there were about fifteen people waiting outside the door. In
winter when it was thirty below, there would be a lineup of pickup trucks idling on the street outside!
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Getting mail was the highlight of the week. There were no newspapers in Dease Lake, no radio nor television,
so people counted on letters and magazines for their information. Since most people were there to escape
civilization, the most popular periodicals were hippie magazines like Mother Jones, or else hunting magazines.
It was especially busy around Christmas when everyone’s parcels arrived from the Simpson-Sears catalogue.
More than once there were heated arguments when somebody’s parcel didn’t arrive on time!

The Dease Lake Post Office served the local residents plus all the people from the surrounding area. Margaret
was paid by the volume of mail, so the pay wasn’t great. She also had to balance the books each month and
send the cash to Cassiar. A couple of times an auditor arrived unexpectedly to check the books, so she had to
keep them up to date.

Margaret knew everybody in town and also everybody’s business, including who was getting welfare cheques,
although she never told me any gossip since she had to swear an official oath of confidentiality.

Our first baby Daniel was born in November 1981 and a neighbour babysat on the days when Margaret was
working. Eventually she gave up the job because she was pregnant again, and another woman took over. Our
second baby Janine was born in May 1983. | had an electrical contracting business with my partner Dave
McConnell by then, and we were making enough money that we didn’t need the extra cash.

Alocal resident named Richard Brown built a new shop and purpose-built a special room on one side to be used
for the post office, which I believe is still in use.

There must be hundreds of photographs of that first little post office, with Margaret behind the counter. Every
tourist who passed through Dease Lake on their way to the Alaska Highway thought our post office was so quaint
that they just had to take a photograph. Sadly, we never took any photos ourselves!

However, we did end up with this watercolour. In 1983 a doctor named Larry Otto moved into Dease Lake
temporarily. There was a medical outpost in town, staffed by rotating doctors. There was one nurse and one
doctor, two beds, and even an X-ray machine. For anything serious, the patient was sent to Cassiar.

Larry came over for drinks one night and told us that his hobby was watercolour painting, so we gave him $50
and he painted a picture of our little post office. After that, everybody wanted a painting of their house or their
shop, so he was kept busy painting every building in town!

After much discussion, we finally decided to move to a larger centre where there were more opportunities,
both for ourselves and the children. On December 2, 1984 we loaded our belongings into a truck and drove 600
kilometres to our new home in Whitehorse.

We stayed there for four years, and then moved to Vancouver where | worked for a mining construction
company. We had another daughter named Melinda in 1988, but sadly Margaret developed leukemia and died
in 1991.

So this little cabin in Dease Lake where we spent our first happy years of marriage will always have a special
place in my heart.
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The First Dease Lake Post Office
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Council Presidents

President: Gary Fisher Kelowna- Irene Hawrysh 250-762-8525

101-3606 25" Ave Penticton-Gil Summerell 250-495-3350
Vernon, B.C. VIT 1P3 Prince George-Corinne Printz  250-964-7479
gwfish@shaw.ca Vernon- Bill Blair 250-545-7075

250-545-6375

Heritage Club web site: heritageclub.ca/people helping people

Newsletter Editor *please note name change
Pamela Dyrda *250-446-2331
pubbajean @ gmail.com

1* Vice President- Bill Blair

21 Vice President-Gil Summerell
Secretary-Wanda Fisher
Treasurer-Ed Ewanchuk

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Spring Greetings! At last there are some signs of spring and everyone can get out soon and start enjoying some
outdoor activities. Our luncheon list is beginning to fill out, so please mark the dates on your calendars. As well they
are all posted on our page on the Heritage Club web site. Myself and Wanda even have a scheduled trip to
Cranbrook this summer and hope to meet up with our members there.

First and foremost, on my mind is our bi-annual Banquet to be held only five months from now on September 10-12.
We have planned a fantastic couple of days filled with several enjoyable events. Please keep in mind that this is
YOUR time. The Meet & Greet, the author presentation, the dinner and entertainment are all subsidized by the
Chapter as a thank you for your membership. | truly hope everyone will honour our gesture by coming out in full
force this year. When you are talking to your fellow members, encourage them to come, maybe even set up some
car pooling in your area. | look forward to seeing everyone there.

Since it is National Volunteer Week April 15-21, | would like to take this time to thank all of our many members who
do so much volunteer work. In particular, | would like to mention our Council Presidents and Executives, our
Newsletter Editor Pamela Dyrda, Janet Stoll who does our mailing labels and all our phone callers. Thank you to all, |
really appreciate your efforts.

We would like to thank all those who have sent notes of thanks for the work we do; they are very much appreciated.

Regards,

¢“’7 Fisher
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KAMLOOPS

A lunch was held in Kamloops on March 22 at the Ramada Inn restaurant with 17 members attending. A good social
time was enjoyed following the long cold winter. Winner of the 50/50 draw was Audrey Saigeon and the door prize

were won by Marilyn Hiibner. Submitted by Wanda Fisher
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VERNON

A lunch was held on February 14 for 20 members. Bill Blair handed out beautiful yellow roses to every lady. The 50/50
draw was won by and Pauline Donald and the door prize were won by Fred Stoll.

We will hold a lunch on Ay 7a )¢ quires Four ) There will be a dally soup/sandW|ch special and a daily
entre special. Also, we will hold our Annual BBQ onJune 13 at 5: hubert Ce . Steaks, potatoes and all
the trimmings plus dessert and coffee/tea will be the order of the day Please let Gary or Wanda Fisher know if you plan
to attend.

The Vernon Council is pleased to announce that we have donated another Giant Jenga game, this time to Teen Junction,
our center for at-risk teens. They tell us they are having a great time with it. Also, because of a personal donation, we
were able to donate $200 to Teen Junction to send two groups of teens to two performances at the Performing Arts
Center. This was also made possible because of the $5 Student Card program. If it were not for these two forces, the
teens would not be able to access the performances.

Submitted by Wanda Fisher

SOUTH OKANAGAN

Our last meeting was held on March 20th at Zia’s restaurant in Summerland. We had 19 in attendance. A very
good turnout. Gary informed us that all dues have been paid. He also provided me with an updated South
Okanagan membership list which | will forward to the new President at our next meeting as | informed those
present that | will be stepping down due to personal reasons. Gary received lots of reported volunteer hours.
He also updated us with the names of new members. We had three 50/50 draws of $10.00 each. The winners
were Pam, Gil and Henry. Gary also gave out “Canada 150 Pins” to all of those who participated in the Santa
Letter programme. Our next meeting will be held at the Osoyoos Golf Club on July 10th. We hope to see you all
there. An E-mail well be sent out prior to the meeting to let me know who will be attending. It has been a
pleasure and lots of fun during my time in the President’s position. See you all at the next meeting.

Gil Summerell : President South Okanagan Heritage Club| - - " - -
Designated as an architectural heritage site, this

beautiful house was built by Alfredo Biagioni in
1916. He took five years to build it, digging the
basement by hand and using his horse, Nelly, to haul
it away. He personally selected the stones from the
Garnet Valley. The walls are eighteen inches thick
which keep it cool in the summer and cozy in the
winter.

Stonehouse Restaurant
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Kelowna Council

Kelowna Club had bowling and supper in January with 10 members 5 pin bowling and 12 in attendance.
In February there was luncheon at Asian Pear with 7 people showing up. Too many people away for warmer
climates.

April, we have a luncheon as per below. Planning session coming up for summer time. We'll keep everyone
appraised of what we are planning. Hopefully for a good turnout.

APRIL 18, 2018 - WEDNESDAY 1:00 PM LUNCHEON

SPRING LUNCHEON

OLD SPAGETTI FACTORY 1755 CAPRI ST, KELOWNA.

JOIN US FOR LUNCH AND WELCOME BACK OUR WINTER TRAVELLERS WHO HAVE RETURNED HOME FROM
WARMER CLIMES. T il

Submitted by Fred Jarvis Y >
O 1/” PENSION
AND BENEFITS

Liaisor

INFORMATION FOR RETIRED MEMBERS
OF THE FEDERAL PUBLIC SERVICE PENSION PLAN

ISSUE 11 - 2017

Naming a beneficiary

If you are a participant under the Supplementary Death Benefit (SDB) Plan,
your designated beneficiary is entitled to a lump-sum benefit upon your
death. Remember that the last valid designation form signed and received
by the Government of Canada Pension Centre (Pension Centre) will be
used to direct your SDB payment. If your personal situation changes, for
example, if your beneficiary predeceases you, then you should consider
changing your SDB beneficiary. Even in the event of a divorce, the
beneficiary named on your last valid designation form will be entitled to your
SDB benefit.

If you do not name a beneficiary, the SDB benefit will be paid to your estate.
In this case, or if you decide to name your estate as the beneficiary, the
benefit will be taxable and may be subject to probate fees or claims from
creditors.

To name or change your beneficiary, complete the Naming or Substitution of
a Beneficiary form (PWGSC-TPSGC 2196) available at
Canada.ca/pension-benefits or from the Pension Centre. The original form
must be signed and mailed to the Pension Centre. Only one beneficiary can
be named, which can be:

* any person 18 years of age or older at the time of designation
* your estate
* any registered charitable or benevolent organization or institution

= any educational or religious organization, or institution supported by
donations

Note: Changing your SDB beneficiary does not change any other life
insurance beneficiary designations.
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JOHNSON INSURANCE

A must-have for all members who enjoy travelling, MEDOCe goes above and beyond
the insurance coverage you have with both the Public Service Health Care Plan
(PSHCP) and your provincial health insurance plan. A special plan for Family Program
subscribers is available.

MEDOCE® Travel Insurance through Johnson Inc. offers annual emergency medical
travel insurance that coordinates with both the Public Service Health Care Plan
(PSHCP) and your provincial government health insurance plan.

Federal Retiree members benefit from a specially designed plan that offers
comprehensive coverage at an exceptional rate.

I have 40 days coverage with PSHCP, why should | buy MEDOC?

Here is why over 70,000 Federal Retirees' members know that MEDOC-
Travel Insurance is the right plan for them.

The Top 7

« MEDOC offers up to $5,000,000 as its policy limit.

« Up to $12,000 per insured, per trip for Trip Cancellation, Interruption and Delay
insurance; PSHCP does not offer this coverage.

+ Up to $3,000 for Vehicle Return; PSHCP; does not offer this coverage.

« Up to $500 for Pet Return; PSHCP does not offer this coverage.

« Up to $1,500 per insured for Baggage and Personal Effects insurance (up
to $3,000 per family); PSHCP does not cover this.

« Up to $100,000 per insured for Flight Accident and Accidental Death &
Dismemberment insurance; PSHCP does not cover this.

« Because PSHCP only provides coverage for trips of up to 40 days in duration,
MEDOC offers a Supplemental Plan to provide coverage beyond the 40th day of
your trip. Any claim incurred after the 40th day of your trip will be eligible for
coverage from first dollar ($1) with no deductible.

And More

« The MEDOC Annual Base Plan provides emergency medical coverage for an
unlimited number of trips per policy year up to 40 days each, be it out of province,
or out of country, for claims that exceed $500,000 (the coverage provided by your
PSHCP). For claims exceeding $500,000, the following are examples of what is
provided in addition to your PSHCP coverage:

« In Hospital Private Duty Nursing

« Up to $5,000 for Emergency Dental Expenses; PSHCP covers this benefit
up to a maximum of $2,000 per emergency, so you can claim up to an
additional $5,000 if you have MEDOC, and your emergency dental
expenses are in excess of $2,000.

= Up to $600 for Emergency Relief of Dental Pain.

+ Incidental hospital expenses (TV, telephone, etc.) MEDOC covers up to $50
per day, or up to a maximum of $2,000 per insured.

+ PSHCP insures up to $3,000 for repatriation or burial. MEDOC covers any
amount you incur in excess of this amount up to a maximum of $5,000.

« PSHCP insures up to $2,500 in total for all additional hotel and meals
expenses. MEDOC covers up to $350 per day, or up to a maximum of
$3,500 per insured. So if your emergency is within the first 40 days of your
trip, and you incur this expense, you can claim $2,500 from the PSHCP plan
and then a further $3,500 from MEDOC if you incur in excess of $2,500 for
additional hotel and meal expenses.

« PSHCP covers 80% of emergency related medications prescribed while out
of Canada and MEDOC will reimburse the other 20% of emergency related
medications prescribed while out of Canada.

For more information on MEDOC® travel insurance, call toll-free at 1-855-772-6675 or
visit Johnson.federalretirees.ca
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Heritage Club has teamed up with Choice Hotels to make travel a little more enjoyable and convenient. You
can save up to 20% from approximately 10 hotel chains with 325 locations spanning all provinces and 6,300
worldwide. Check it out on the Heritage Club web site for the Choice Client ID#.

Third Annual BBQ South Okanagan- everyone’s welcome

Tuesday July 24% around noon we will again have our yearly BBQ at
Rock Creek at the Ponderosa Pines. This is Pam’s farm at 3520 Kettle
Valley East Rd. We'll eat around 2:00 so bring a salad or dessert and
Pam will have hamburgers and refreshments. BYOB

There is lots of room for camping and are welcome to stay over. Last
year was mid 30’s so we all laid around like retired postal workers!! This
year we have Bocce, Lawn Yahtzee for the energetic and Skip Bo and a
big Mexican Train Tournament. We also have tubbing on the lazy Kettle
Valley River nearby. For supper we are having Mexican food so bring
anything to add to this menu.

Directions-From east on Hwy 3, past Midway to Freeman’s on the right, turn just before it on Kettle Valley East
Rd and third from the corner on the left. From west or north come through Rock Creek heading east about 6 Kl
to Freeman’s on the left and turn just after it on Kettle Valley East, third from the corner on the left.

CHAPTER NEWS

Be sure to take the time to thoroughly read the Banquet Package. We have planned, what we feel, is a great
couple of days from September 10 — 12 and are hoping for a good turnout this year. We only do this once every
2 years, so let’s make the best of it!

Remember to explore the Heritage Club web site heritageclub.ca/people helping people. There is a great
deal of valuable information there including complete information about the Heritage Club and its individual
Chapters and links to such things as the NAFR, Insurance, Pension Plan, Goodlife Fitness, our Scholarship
program and the new Choice Hotel program.

We would like to thank the many people from Prince George, Kitimat, Quesnel, Nelson, Osoyoos, Penticton
and Vernon for their valuable time in answering Santa Letters. This is such a worthwhile project and it would
not be a success without your help. Our apologies if we omitted anyone.

Kudos to the Van-Fraser Chapter for their work on a Bereavement Guide. They will be posting the Guide on
their page on the Heritage Club web site. We would like to urge everyone to read this guide. We can’t thank
them enough for their efforts on this very valuable project.

Over the past several months, we have received many donations from our members in addition to their
dues. Also, because of our error in not posting the amount for dues on the Membership Form, some members
paid a small extra amount. Therefore, we have decided to combine this with the other donations to make a
special donation to the B.C. Children’s’ Hospital in the Heritage Club’s name. We will be sending them a cheque
in the amount of $180.00. We have considered omitting the amount on next year’s Membership Form because
it sure got people thoroughly reading the newsletter. We had several members tell us that “I read that
newsletter from front to back twice and | couldn’t find the amount!

You will notice that we have noted a number of very belated condolences in this newsletter. We would like
to remind everyone to let us know when a member or a spouse has passed away in order that we get this
information out in a timely manner. The only way we are aware of someone’s passing is if we are informed
about this important information.




